
 

 

 

SENATE 

January 10th, 2020 

 

Call to Order at 2:31PM 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call 

  Present: 18 

  Absent: 1 

 

Adoption of the Agenda 

 Adoption of January 10th, 2020 Agenda Approved 

 

Adoption of the Minutes 

 December 6th, 2019 Minutes Approved 

 

Guest Speaker 

 



 

 

Administrative Address 

 

Old Business 

 

New business 

 

Appointments 

Harrison Spellman for Election Commissioner: I am excited to be here. I transferred 

from UCF last semester. 

  Question 

  Debate 

   Director Lyons: He was very flexible. He stepped up to the plate.  

Vice President Calvert: Harrison got here last semester from UCF. He is 

very much interested in wanting to get involved with our school and SGA.  

  Vote 

   No: 0 

   Abstention: 0  

  Appointment Passes 

Senator Gibbs moved for a block swearing-in 

 Seconded by Chair Gardner 

 

Christina Kidd for Election Commissioner: Good afternoon everyone! I just graduated 

from the university of West Alabama. I was very involved on campus and wanting to get 

more involved. 

  Question 



 

 

   Chair Gardner: What was your motivation for being so involved? 

Miss Kidd: College is my life. I love getting to know my school. It 

is a passion in my life. 

  Debate 

   FC McKenna: I actually work with Christina and she is hardworking. 

Senator Williams (Temani): I actually ran into Christina serval times and 

she is so passionate towards students. She is always there to help out and 

always getting involved. She is detailed-orientated and love what she does. 

Director Lyons: She is so involved with the students. She brings a 

different mood to the team. She is very kind.  

  Vote 

   No: 0 

   Abstention: 0 

  Appointment Passes 

 

Block Swearing-In 

Harrison Spellman for Election Commissioner 

Christina Kidd for Election Commissioner 

 

Executive Addresses 

President Johnson: Welcome back everyone! We took 22 students with us to the 

National Championship Game. I am working with Mario for our budget presentation. We 

are going to be asking fore a $10,000 increase. We are having a luncheon coming up with 

President Saunders, myself, and Vice President Calvert.  

Vice President Calvert: Welcome everybody back! There are a few openings in Senate. 

We are going to being doing a T-Shirt swap. I am planning the End of the Year banquet. 



 

 

It will like an award show. It will be in mid-March. Also, the Health Fair will be in mid-

March.  

Chief of Staff Negron: DODI, Senate seats, and Secretary positions will be open for 

people to apply to. There will be a meeting to discuss the Wellness Center 

 

Legislative Addresses 

Chair Gardner: Budget meetings are going on now. We have a committee starting up 

for SGA Talk, like a Ted Talk. 

 Chair Kennedy: No Report  

Senate Pro Tempore Gaytan: You guys should have the flyers for the luncheon. 

Absences for the fall semester did not continue towards the spring semester, but please 

continue to show up to Senate.  

FC Chair Bare: Welcome back! We will be meeting with Jamie to find a new meeting 

time.  

 

Cabinet Address 

Director Lamungkun: I am continuing to work on the SGA Recap magazine/newspaper. 

Posts regarding the election and opening positions will be posted, so please share them.  

Director Lyons: Election Commission is finally full. I am excited for Pathways to 

Politics (January 23rd at 6PM in the Library).  

 Director Sharpsteen: No Report.  

 

Adjournment 

 Senator Johnson: Mardi Parade Line-Up Committee and the website is up.  

Vice-Chair Rau: Just to add to that, today the Budget Committee funded the food, DJ, 

and sashes and crowns for the Mardi Gras Party. 

 



 

 

Closing Announcements 

Jenny: Student Leadership Awards are live. Some awards include monetary scholarships 

for seniors. Please help get the word out. UWF.EDU/SLA  

Senator Gibbs: January 16th, CAB will be having our Trivial Night. There will be 

multiple categories.  

Dr. Stubbs: T-Shirt swap started as an SGA initiative. MLK Day of service is next 

Saturday. Registration is live on ArgoPulse. The wall towards the men’s restroom has 

been redone. New CAB office is upstairs. Common Entrepreneurship Incubator is 

coming together. Congratulates to Jade!! 

 Chair Kennedy: SNA will be having our first meeting coming up.  

Senator Arnold: I am working with Dr. Tomso to work on the dark park. I will be 

reading through all of our statues and Constitution for any updates. 

 

Final Roll Call 

 Present: 18 

 Absent: 1 

 

Vice-Chair Rau Motioned to Adjourn  

Seconded by Senator Morrison  

 

Senate Adjourn at 3:12PM 

 


